   

Ilminster Town Council
Resources Committee Minutes

A meeting of the Resources Committee was held on Tuesday 20th October 2015 in the Council Chamber, Council Offices, North Street, Ilminster at 7.30 pm.
Present
Chair:		Cllr P Burton
Councillors:	Cllr J Fowler, Cllr V Keitch, Cllr D Kinder, Cllr A Shearman, 
Cllr S Shepherd, Cllr J Sothern, Cllr S Storey, Cllr R Swann and Cllr T Walker.

In attendance
Miss J Norris (Town Clerk) 

No members of the public were present at the meeting. 

R19	Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence were received form Councillors Albin, Drayton, Goodall, Neave and Fagan.

R20	Declarations of Interest
	The declarations of interest given in the table below were made regarding items on the agenda.

	Name
	Agenda Item
	Minute No
	Nature of Interest
	Type of Interest
	Action

	Cllr S Storey 
	Agenda No 4
Community Survey
	R22
	Member of Ilminster Forum 
	Personal 
	Listened to the presentation  

	Cllr J Fowler 
	Agenda No 8a
Grant Application from Ilminster Literary Festival
	R26
	Friend of the Festival
	Pecuniary 
	Did not speak or vote

	Cllr T Walker 
	Agenda No 8a
Grant Application from Ilminster Literary Festival
	R26
	Knows the person organising the festival

	Personal 
	Spoke and voted



R21	Minutes
	RESOLVED
(i)  that the minutes of the Resources Committee meeting held on 11th August 2015 be confirmed as a correct record 
(ii) To note the action list relating to the Resources Committee

R22	Community Survey
Zoe Harris, Neighbourhood Development Officer (West) at South Somerset District Council (SSDC) gave a short presentation on Community Planning and the imminent Community Survey. A copy of the presentation is attached to these minutes as Appendix A. 
Key points of the presentation included:
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· A Neighbourhood Plan and Community Plan are complementary documents, the former focuses on land use and the latter is much broader encompassing any matter concerning the town
· The first draft of the questionnaire analysis for the Community Plan is likely to be available in spring 2016 
· The input of the survey responses will be undertaken by SSDC staff
· The analysis of the survey responses will be done by Ms Harris using Survey Monkey as the main tool 
Note: Councillor Storey declared a personal interest in this item as a member of Ilminster Forum

R23 	 Financial Comparison
The Committee received written information about the Resources Committee income, expenditure and commitments compared with the 2015/16 budget.  
Issues raised during consideration of this agenda item included:
· Current staffing levels and an anticipated overspend due to the need to have temporary staff to cover various staff absence and vacancies
· Recruitment advertising costs 
· Market income 
· The grant to be claimed from SSDC for promoting the market – we have to incur the expenditure and then claim it from SSDC 
· The “hidden” costs of running the market such as the Open Spaces team putting out the various signs

R24	Meeting with Market Traders 
	An oral report of the meeting with Ilminster’s Market Traders was given to Councillors.
	Issues raised during discussion of this agenda item included:
· The space taken up by individual traders 
· The use of pavement space by some traders
· Time of closing – not all traders have cleared away by the 3.00pm deadline stated in the market stall holder conditions
· Parking for the stall holders - the parking wardens interpret the rules differently with regard to parking around the Market House, the nearest car parks are not convenient for the stall holders – they have to get someone to watch their stall whilst they park and the on- street parking is time limited
· Some of the vehicles parked in the road obscure the view of the market from the south pavement 
· The market will continue whilst the maintenance work to the Market House takes place – hopefully in January 2016
· The market traders would appreciate it if “Kipper Week” could be operated January to March – Kipper Week” is the trader having a week without paying any pitch fees when they have attended and paid for the consecutive three previous weeks.
		RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND TO COUNCIL 
that “Kipper Week” be implemented from 1 January 2016 to 31 March 2016 and reviewed for 2017.

R25	Cemetery Lodge Quotations for Remedial Work
The committee considered the quotations received to survey Cemetery Lodge. 
Cllr Shearman said that he had not received his papers in time for him to read them thoroughly and to give them full consideration, he would therefore be abstaining from any vote.
Items discussed during consideration of this agenda item included:
· The cemetery lodge is not a listed building
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· Need to take care that any damp treatment is effective and not just a “sticking plaster” 

RESOLVED 
(i) that company 3 be appointed to undertake a full building and structural survey at a cost of £545
(ii) that the expenditure is funded from renewals

R26	Grants
a) Grant Application from Ilminster Literary Festival
The committee considered a grant application from Ilminster Literary Festival for funding towards venue hire for the first Ilminster Literary Festival.
Issues discussed during consideration of eth application included:
· South Somerset District Council have given a grant

		RESOLVED that Ilminster Literary Festival be awarded a grant of £250.00
Note:
(i) Councillor Fowler declared a pecuniary interest in the application as a friend of the Ilminster Literary Festival and did not speak or vote 
(ii) Councillor Walker declared a personal interest in the application as he knows the person organising the Ilminster Literary Festival.

b) Grant Application from St Margaret’s Hospice 
The committee considered a grant application from St Margaret’s Hospice for funding for a DVD library of classic films and music for use of their patients at their Yeovil hospice.
Issues discussed during consideration of the application included: 
· The application had not been tailored to meet the Ilminster Town Council grant criteria - much of the information provided was generic 
· There was a lack of detail on the specific project costings 
· Rather than buy new DVDs could items donated to the hospice fund raising shops be used? 

	RESOLVED not to award a grant to St Margaret’s Hospice for funding for a DVD library of classic films and music for use of their patients at their Yeovil hospice

R27	LCR Opinion Survey on Public Toilets
         	Questions from the opinion survey received from LCR on public toilets were presented to the committee.
Items discussed during consideration of this agenda item included:
· Toilets are an important public facility for many reasons including public health, medical situations and equalities legislation 
· Local Councils provide services and do not run a business to make money 

RESOLVED that the Town Clerk should complete the on-line survey based upon the issues discussed by Council

R28    Staffing Update
          The Town Clerk gave an oral report on general staffing matters which included:
· The new Senior Open Spaces Warden is settling into the role, learning the geography of open spaces areas and the main tasks that the team undertake. 
· The Town Clerk is looking into opportunities for appraisal training and first line supervision that can be offered to staff 
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· It is likely that the salaries’ budget will be overspent due to the need to have temporary staff covering various staff absences and vacancies 
· The arrangements that are being made for temporary staff to cover maternity leave 
· Cost of recruitment advertising in newspapers 
Councillors’ discussion included: 
· The use of free on-line job advertising 
· Appreciation of the way in which Angela Tolland has undertaken her temporary role with the Council 

R29    Exclusion of Press and Public
RESOLVED that due to the confidential nature of item no. 10 – New Telephone Contract - members of the public and the press should be excluded whilst the item was discussed

R30    New Telephone Contract
Information on the two options for a new telephone contract were circulated to Councillors with the agenda for the meeting. 
Items discussed during consideration of this agenda item included: 
· The need for a fax mechanism as required by the bank for the sending of salary payment information 
· The need to be certain that the restriction on the duration of calls will not impede Town Council business 

RESOLVED 
		(i) that based on the costs provided, the preferred supplier is Chess 
(ii) that delegated authority is given to the Town Clerk to enter into a 36 month contract at a cost of £58.57 + vat per month (line rental, fraud monitor and fax line) provided that she is satisfied the fax line is still required and the restriction on the duration of calls will not impede Town Council business 


The Chair closed the meeting 21:21hrs
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